



ROSENEATH SCHOOL

VOLUME 13 11 May 2017

YUMMY STICKERS

We are still collecting yummy stickers. If you have some please bring them to the office.

NEW WORLD RECEIPTS

If you have Chaffers New World receipts please drop them to the office for Friends fundraising.



WELCOME
LANGUAGES
FACEBOOK
YEAR 7 AND 8
CROSS COUNTRY
EVENING
RULES
PRODUCTION

GENERAL

He waka eke noa We're all in this together

NEW STUDENTS AND THEIR WHANAU

We would like to welcome Annabelle (Year 5) and Christopher (Year 3) and their whanau to Roseneath School.

LANGUAGES

For Terms 2 and 3 we have Japanese and Maori sessions with our language tutors. This year we are structuring it differently as we are only doing languages for two terms. Japanese is now being taught to classes for 5 week in a row, in hope that will help students to retain new learning. We are continuing to offer Japanese extension for Years 5 to 8. At extension Japanese they also explore some of Japan's geography, history, writing, significant cultural events



Senior student learning woodwork skills

and days. Tomoko Burden has been working here at Roseneath for quite a few years and it is lovely to have her back this term.

For Maori, the whole school has it weekly. We break up into two groups 1- Years 1-4 and 2 - Years 5-8. The Year's 1-4 are working more on waiata-a-ringa (actions songs) and Year's 5-8 Kapa haka (a more formal action song's for performance). Through this the students will also learn some Te Reo Maori, Kawa (protocol) and Tikanga (customs). We have a new tutor this year in Matua Henare. He works in 8 schools in Wellington, so we feel fortunate to have him working here too.

ROSENEATH SCHOOL FACEBOOK

The Board of Trustees are currently looking at a variety of ways to market our wonderful school and we have decided to start a Roseneath School Facebook page. Once it is up and running we would love you to promote it and share it with friends and whanau.

We would like permission to use photos of our students on our Facebook page (we won't be using students names).

If we don't hear from you, we will take it that you have given permission for us to use your child's photo. If you object please email me: luana.carroll@roseneath.school.nz.

AFTER SCHOOL CARE

After School care, RASC, bookings are made directly between Parents/Caregivers and the RASC provider— Miss Pyar. Casual bookings can be made up until noon on the day required. Please call 0276898845 for availability. Forms for RASC are on our website www.roseneath.school.nz/ Information.

Volume 13 Page 2

YEAR 7 AND 8 NEWSLETTER UPDATE

Every fortnight our Year 7 and 8 class - Upper Bridge will have a section in the school newsletter 'News from the Top'. This is to let you know what they get up to upstairs. Some of you might be surprised at the extra leadership and learning opportunities this class gets. We have included their first contribution to our newsletter today.

NEWS FROM THE TOP - UPPER BRIDGE YEAR 7 AND 8

Today was Wednesday, we had technicraft, and we are in sewing. In case you have no idea what technicraft is let me tell you. We split into groups and go and do activities such as wood work, sewing, cooking, coding and design electronics.

Today at sewing we started to create our shoulder bags. First of all we caught the bus to Mt Cook school where we do technicraft. Then we got inside and got our folders out. After that Louise (the sewing teacher) showed us how to cut the fabric to the size we need. After that we cut the other side of the bag out. Then



Senior students learning the art of sewing at Mt Cook

we sewed our pockets onto the front of our bag and once again I forgot how to thread the sewing machine. Eventually I got there and was good to go. After we had sewn our pockets onto our bag we packed up and left.

Next week we are going to do paint one side of our bag and maybe sew them together. By Ned Gilligan Year 7

INVITATION FOR YEAR 5 AND 6 PARENTS

Next week on Wednesday 17th May at 6.00pm, we are holding an Information Evening for Parents of our current Year 5's and 6's. The purpose of this evening is to provide you with an opportunity to find out what learning and leadership options we have for our Year 7's and 8's. We look forward to seeing you there!

WE NEED YOUR HELP - SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY- TUESDAY 23RD MAY, MACALISTER PARK

We will need help on the day with marshalling children around the course as we don't have enough teachers to man the whole course. If you would be able to offer your help, please let Sue Leask know sue.leask@roseneath.school.nz) or add your name to the sheet in the school office.

SCHOOL RULES - DOWN THE BANK

Just a wee reminder that only Year 4 to 8 are allowed down the bank, this is for after school too, unless there is an adult actively supervising. This means you are where they are as this is a dangerous space for younger children to be playing in. The fences are there to indicate the boundaries for the school and we use these to show our junior students where they can play.

REMINDER - STUDENT EMERGENCY KITS

We would like to thank those families who have created their Emergency Kit for each of your children. It looks like Lower Bridge maybe the first class to bring their kits. Please remember to get these in. We will return them at the end of the year so we don't waste the food and it can be replenished at the beginning of 2018 and you can bring it back.

VOLUME 13 PAGE 3

SCHOOL PRODUCTION

This year we are holding our production in Term 2 to reduce the amount of performances we do in one term. This year's production links to our school-wide focus on Science. There will be many famous and wacky scientists around school in Week 5 so beware! Tickets will go on sale Monday 22nd May.

Can you please let classroom teachers know asap if your child will be unable to perform in the production. The dates are:

Tuesday 30th May 1.30pm Wednesday 31st May 6.30pm Thursday 2nd June 6.30pm

GENERAL

Cyber security for home, family and small businesses www.wellingtondiving.org.nz or call/text Barbara on 027 485 8888

Music-Moggie Grayson 3848-213

Kids Cross Country—www.athleticshub.org.nz

www.blendedfamilysuccess.nz/events email: adele@stepfamilyhelp.info Or phone/txt: 021 404 742



More technicraft

Term 2 Dates	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Week 2 8/5		7:30pm BOT meeting Power Pole replacement—			
Week 3 15/5			Year 7 and 8 information		Hall completed
Week 4 22/5	Tickets for Pro- duction on sale. UNSW—Digital Technologies	School Cross Country 9.00—12 pm		Postponement date: School Cross Country	Assembly back in Hall
Week 5 29/5	UNSW— Science exam	Production Matinee 1.30 pm	Production evening	Production evening	
Week 6 5/6	Queen's Birthday School Closed	Central Zone Cross Country for Year 4 to 8		Aft, LD and LB start Japanese sessions	UD, TLB and UB start Maori sessions

Kind Regards

Luana Carroll and the Roseneath Team